Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District 4 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 28, 2007, 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: St. Lucie Board of County Commissioner’s Chamber, 3rd Floor, Administration Building, 2300 Virginia Avenue, Ft. Pierce, Florida 34982

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and natural and human environmental effects on Financial Project ID No. 413063-1-22-01, otherwise known as the SR 9/I-95 Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The limits of the project are from South of SR 70 to South of Indrio Road in St. Lucie County, Florida.

Public participation at this hearing will be conducted in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and Title VIII of the Civil Rights Act of 1968.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Mr. Patrick Glass, P.E. at (954)777-4681, Toll Free 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4681, or by email: Patrick.Glass@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. Patrick Glass, P.E. Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309-3421.
